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URJA KIRAN 2022-23 

Webinar/ Workshop Report 

 

The URJA KIRAN 2022-23 program is a national initiative to promote the use of solar energy and 

create awareness among the public about its benefits. The program aims to distribute cost- 

effective solar panels and install them in various places across the country. 

St John’s College Anchal, a leading educational institution in Anchal panchayat, Punalur 

constituency, Kerala, organized a rally and a signature campaign as part of the URJA KIRAN 

2022-23 program on 20/12/2023. The rally started from Market Junction Anchal at 10.00 am and 

reached St John’s College Campus at 11.30 am. The signature campaign was inaugurated at the 

college campus and continued till 1.30 pm. 

The rally and the signature campaign were attended by a total of 123 participants, including 

students, staff, local body members, and general public. The participants carried 25 placards 

with slogans and messages on solar energy and its advantages. They also distributed pamphlets 

and stickers to the public along the way. 

The chief guest of the rally was Smt. Radha Rajendran, Anchal Block Panchayat President, who 

addressed the gathering and encouraged them to adopt solar energy as a sustainable and eco-

friendly source of power. The chief guest of the signature campaign was Smt. Lissy Shi, Member 

of Karavalloor Panchayat, who inaugurated the campaign and signed the first board. The 

signature campaign aimed to collect signatures from the public to support the URJA KIRAN 

2022-23 program and its objectives. 

The program was covered by various media outlets, including Mandra van Karavaloor, 

Mathrubhumi News, Deshabhimani, Mangalam, The Hindu, Deepika, and Kerala Kaumudi. The 

media reports highlighted the importance of the program and the enthusiasm of the 

participants. The media reports are attached separately with this report. 

After the program, two banners and two signature campaign boards were permanently placed 

at College Junction and Market Junction respectively. These banners and boards will serve as a 

reminder and a motivation for the public to join the URJA KIRAN 2022-23 program and switch 

to solar energy. 



The program received positive feedback from the public, who appreciated the efforts of the 

college and the participants. The public also expressed their interest and willingness to install. 

Solar panels in their homes and workplaces. Some of the suggestions from the public were to 

provide more time for the rally, to conduct more action-oriented activities, and to supply cost- 

effective solar panels and installation services. 

The program was successfully implemented without any major problems or difficulties. The 

college authorities and the participants thanked the chief guests, the media persons, the local 

body 

members, and the public for their support and cooperation. The program was a great example 

of how an educational institution can take a lead role in promoting social awareness and 

environmental responsibility. 
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